
  
Quail Hollow Pipeline Replacement  Addendum No. 1 
September 9, 2021 00901-1 

 

 

SECTION 00901 

 

ADDENDUM NO. 1 

 

1. GENERAL 

Scope 

This addendum modifies the Contract Documents dated August 20, 2021, for the San Lorenzo 
Valley Water District Quail Hollow Pipeline Replacement Project, and the work shall be 
accomplished in accordance with such modifications.  This Addendum includes two (2) pages 
and no attachments.  

The Addenda includes Contractor Information Items, responses to questions, and Bid Opening 
Invitation. 

Note:  The Bid Date is September 30, 2021. 

 

Acknowledgment 

Bidders must acknowledge this addendum as part of the bid submission by completing bidder’s 
acknowledgment of addenda (Section 00300).  Failure to acknowledge the addendum may 
constitute grounds for rejection of the bid.   

 

2. CONTRACTOR INFORMATION ITEMS 

A. The pre-bid meeting was held on September 2, 2021. The Responses to Questions 
below are from that pre-bid meeting. 

B. The District is working with Santa Cruz County Public Works to eliminate the 
requirement for Type II Slurry Seal on this project. As this has not yet been finalized, 
Bidders should include a unit cost bid item for Type II Slurry Seal application as required 
by County Standard Detail EP-1. Quantity is assumed to be approximately 8,250 square 
yards. 

C. The project area includes a quarry access road used by Granite Rock. Bidders shall be 
aware of, and provide for, traffic control related to this access and schedule coordination 
with Granite Rock in their bids. 

3. RESPONSES TO QUESTIONS 

A. Will the District provide water for compaction at no charge? 

a. Yes. Note that trench backfill is to be 2-sack slurry as shown on the Plans. 

B. What is the pipeline service pressure? 

a. Pipeline service pressure ranges from 80-psi to 160-psi. 

C. Will the District allow use of the District-owned parcel at the intersection of Quail Hollow 
Road and East Zayante Drive for stockpiling/vehicle staging? 
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a. Yes. Note that the project takes place within the Sand Hills environment; all 
parking, vehicle staging, material stockpiling, or excavation spoil stockpiling must 
be within paved areas. 

D. Materials pricing is changing rapidly due to current shortages. When will the District 
notify the successful Bidder and for how long must the Bidder hold the prices provided in 
the Bid? 

a. The District will notify the successful bidder within 1 business day of the Award of 
this project by the Board of Directors, currently scheduled for Thursday October 
7, 2021. Bid prices may not be adjusted after execution of the Agreement 
(Contract for Construction); the District will make every effort to finalize and 
execute the Agreement within 30 calendar days of Award. 

4. BID OPENING INVITATION 

A. The Bid Opening for this project will be held virtually. Meeting will be held at 3pm on 
September 30, 2021, as specified in the Bid Documents. Meeting log-in location is 
below: 

a. https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/410137925  

b. To dial in using your phone: 

i. United States (Toll Free): 1 877 309 2073 or (646) 749-3129  

1. Access Code: 410-137-925  

5. CHANGES TO VOLUME 1, CONTRACT DOCUMENTS AND TECHNICAL 

SPECIFICATIONS 

A. None 

6. CHANGES TO VOLUME 2, BID FORMS 

A. None 

7. CHANGES TO CONTRACT DRAWINGS 

A. None 

 

 

END OF SECTION 00901 


